



# Village of Denmark Police Department

**March Report** 

**Jonathon Dzekute** 

2016



VILLAGE OF DENMARK SUMMARY • Denmark had 106 total incidents in March

VILLAGE OF DENMARK PATROL • Denmark officers did 8 traffic stops and issued 1 written warnings, 6 traffic citations, and 0 parking ticket.

BROW COUNTY DRUG TASK FORCE IN DENMARK

•



B.C.S.O.
INVESTIGATORS

• 2 of the open cases in Denmark have been closed out and suspects have been arrested.

IN DENMARK

OWI ARRESTS IN DENMARK

• There were 0 OWI arrest made during the month of March.



- DEO Delebreau was able to spend time at the high school during almost all basketball games (boys and girls)
- DEO Dzekute set up an information gathering activity at the high school involving a possible intruder.
  - 2 different people were used to test the security of the school with safety week coming up.
  - The results were shared with Mr. Nehls and he brought the information to the safety committee meeting.
- DEO's continue with ongoing traffic enforcement in problem areas.
- Both DEO's participated in the St. Baldrick's event held at the high school.
- Truancy continues to be a big problem at the high school. DEO Dzekute again issued numerous citations to students.
- Periodically through the month both DEOs monitored CTH R for reports of illegal engine braking by semis.







- 03-02-16: DEO Dzekute assisted a county officer with a burglary that had happened in the early hours of the morning. Some money was taken from an apartment on Railroad Ave. Suspects have been arrested by Brown County investigators.
- 03-07-16: DEO Dzekute assisted the middle school with a bullying issue going on. The school was able to handle the issue and didn't require any further assistance at this time. The situation will continue to be monitored.
- 03-08-16: A discussion was brought up about the signs in the school zone. The issue was brought to Erica's attention and it is also being brought to the county for review.
- 03-08-16: The Ford squad was brought in for maintenance. The fan needed to be replaced, oil needed to be changed, and the brakes needed to be repaired.
- 03-08-16 and 03-09-16: DEO Delebreau attended a 2 day school for community policing. He was able to bring back some valuable information that the DEO will be able to use with different activities in the village.
- 03-09-16: DEO Dzekute responded to a disturbance at the high school. During the morning there was a student that had punched another student. Follow-up was completed and a report was written and forwarded for the incident.
- 03-10-16: DEO Dzekute responded to the high school for a disorderly student. The student had sworn at a teacher and was told to leave the classroom. The student then swore at Ms. Kittel in the office. The student was cited and suspended from school.
- 03-14-16: DEO Dzekute attended the school board meeting for an introduction.
- 03-16-16: DEO Dzekute responded to the high school for a bullying issue. The mother of the students being bullied was talked to. The principals at both the high school and the middle school were involved in the discussions. The problem has stopped at this time, but will continue to be monitored.
- 03-17-16: DEO Dzekute conducted an information gathering exercise at the high school in regards to an intruder. The results were presented to Mr. Nehls and he brought the results to the safety committee meeting.
- 03-18-16: DEO Dzekute was asked to attend a meeting at the middle school with a group of students who were harassing another student. Ms. Monroe didn't need any extra assistance at that time but just wanted an officer's presence in the meeting. Anymore issues and it will be turned over to me for charges.
- 03-22-16: DEO Dzekute gave a presentation to one of the local Cub Scout troops at the village hall.
- 03-22-16: DEO Dzekute attended a table top discussion meeting at the high school regarding active shooter events.
- 03-29-16: DEO Dzekute conducted a second information gathering exercise at the high school involving an intruder getting in. The person was not able to gain entrance. The results were presented to Mr. Nehls.
- 03-29-16: DEO Dzekute took a report of identity theft. The victim's info was stolen from a PayPal account and was used in numerous other states.
  - o Just a reminder to make sure you are careful with your information while using online services.



• 03-31-16: DEO Dzekute responded to the middle school for a report of disorderly conduct and theft from one of the students. A report will be completed and it will be sent through the juvenile court system.

SCAM report and things to watch out for

- With the end of the tax season approaching it's the time for scams claiming to be the IRS to start showing up again. The big thing to remember is that the IRS is going to use the mail system. If you receive a call from someone claiming to be the IRS you can bet it's a scam. Don't give out any information. If you question the phone call you can contact the IRS, but otherwise if they need something you will get it in the mail.
- We have had for sure one incident in which a person was contacted by phone and the suspect said they had one a car. Don't give out any information to these calls.
- For those of you that use Facebook some of the scams are starting there. Suspects are creating fake accounts and then telling you that you have won a prize. They will ask for money to be sent to claim that prize. Don't send money to the person and don't give out any information.

Everyone stay safe and have a great month

**DEO Jonathon Dzekute**